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72nd Reunion - 34th Infantry

Division Association, 4-5 Oct
The 2019 Reunion of the 34th Infantry Division

Association will be Friday and Saturday, October 4th and 
5th, 2019, at Camp Ripley, MN.  This will be the 72nd

annual Reunion of the Association since WWII. Camp 
Ripley is located 10 miles North of Little Falls MN on 
HWY 371, and is operated by the Minnesota National 
Guard.

The Minnesota, Commanders Own Chapter will 
host the Reunion. Friday Night will include a Registration 
Check-In starting at 1500 hrs at the Valhalla Hall, Bldg 
13-71, and the Reunion Social that kicks off at 1700hrs 
(5 PM), which will include a Dinner Sandwich meal. Maj 
Gen Jon Jensen, TAG Minnesota, will greet the Reunion 
attendees at the Valhalla Social hall, located in the SW 
area of the cantonment area. A Welcome Brief will be 
provided to all guests who are unfamiliar with Cp Ripley.

Saturday activities will start at 0900 hrs (9 AM) with 
a Camp Ripley Briefing by BG Lowell Kruse, which will 
be followed by a bus tour of the cantonment area and 
Down Range training areas of the post.

After the tour, all attendees will assemble at the 
Hanger Conference Center, Bldg 8-195, for lunch and 
the Association Annual Business Meeting and 34th ID TF 
Spartan Deployment Brief. In the later afternoon all are 
invited to a tour of the Minnesota Military Museum.

Conference attendees will reassemble at 1630 hrs 
(4:30 PM) at the Hanger Conference Center for a Social, 
Memorial Service and the Banquet program.

Lodging is available on both Friday and Sat evening 
at Cp Ripley or at any civilian Motel in Little Falls, MN. 

Camp Ripley offers BOQ Rooms with Full size beds 
at $27 to $32 per night. The Camp Ripley billeting 
number is 320-616-3140. Please mention you are 
attending the 34th Inf Div Reunion, and wish to stay in 
Area 8, when making the call.

The Little Falls Country Inn and Suites has a block 
of 10 rooms reserved at $139/night for the 34th Inf Div 
Assn Reunion. Country Inn and Suites 320-632-1000.

Reservation Form
This is the only information mailing for the reunion. 
Please refer to the Reunion Program Information Sheet 
on page 6 as well as the Registration Form on Page 7, 
of this newsletter. This newsletter, as well as the 
information sheet & registration form, can be 
downloaded from the 34th Inf Div Assn. Web Site,   
www.34ida.org

City of Brainerd, MN Remembers 
their Units WWII Service, Bataan 

Article by: Staff Sgt. Anthony Housey, Cp Ripley Public Affairs

An annual service is held at the headquarters armory of 
1st Combined Arms Battalion – 194th Armor in Brainerd.   
The event was to commemorate the service and sacrifice 
of the soldiers of A Co, 194th Tank Battalion in WWII. 

The current Minnesota National Guard battalion of 1st 
CAB – 194th Armor still carries the legacy which was 
originally based out of the Brainerd Armory. On Feb. 10, 
1941, Brainerd’s 34th Tank Company, which was
commanded by Ernest B. Miller, was federalized and 
ordered to train at Fort Lewis, Washington, where the 
company was combined with units from St. Joseph, Mo., 
and Salinas, Calif., and re-designated as the 194th Tank 
Battalion.

“The194thwasthe first tankunitactivated in theFar
East prior to the start of World War II,” said Capt. Joe
Howe. “fter the invasion of the Philippines by the
Japanese ... the 194th held vital positions throughout the 
island defense until the fall of Bataan on April 9, 1942, 
whenorderedtosurrender.”

According to the Office of the Provost Marshal General, 
about 1,500 American and 22,000 Filipino prisoners of war 
died at Camp O'Donnell in Capas, in the Philippine province 
of Tarlac, "from starvation, disease and the brutal 
treatment received at the hands of the captors."

"The prisoners, without food or water, experienced 
extreme cruelty and atrocities dealt by the Japanese. They 
marched a total of 60 miles and nearly 10,000 troops 
died—both American and Filipino," Howe said. Knudsen 
was a member of the California National Guard but asked 
to be transferred to Company A at Fort Lewis, so he could 
serve with his friends in Bataan.

"From Camp O'Donnell, many prisoners were sent to 
other camps in the Philippines. The POWs included men 
from the 194th, who were eventually packed into the hulls 
of unmarked transports known as 'hell ships' and moved to 
labor camps in Japan," Howe said.

Of the 82 officers and men of the 34th Tank Company 
who left Brainerd in Feb 1941, 64 men accompanied the 
194th Armor to the Philippines. One was wounded and 
evacuated, two were transferred to Officers’ Christian
Fellowship, three were killed in action, 29 died as POWs 
and 29 survived captivity.   May we always remember our 
fallen comrades.

http://www.34ida.org/


the  

34th Infantry Division Final Roll Call
Winter 2019

Marvin E. Kness, 2-168 Inf, 34th Inf Div
Richard Brummel, 194th Cav Sqd, 34th ID
James P. Moloney, HQ 3dBn 168 Inf 34 ID
Reginald M. Ballantyne, C133rd Inf,34th ID
Lawrence Hanno 2-133rd Inf, 34th Inf Div
James Ruden 2-133rd Inf, 34th Inf Div
Sonsei Nakamura, B 100th Inf Div 34th ID
Paul Takashi Kusunoki, A 100thInf, 34th ID
Ryoji Yamakuchi, A 100th Inf, 34th Inf Div
Edward Crozier, 34th Brigade Cdr

Spring 2019 
Louis Carrosino, I 168th Inf, 34th ID
George I. Hey, 34th Inf Div
Clifford Hullinger, 34th Inf Div
John C. Jackson, 34th Inf Div Band
Takamori Miyagi, C 100th Inf, 34th ID
Tsugio “Bob” Sakai, C 100th, 34th ID
Shiro Aoki, D 100th Inf, 34th Inf Div
Toshio Funai, B 100th Inf, 34th Inf Div
Larry Tsukasa Sekiguchi, B 100th, 34thID
Gary Lorenzen, 34th Inf Div
John Tymeson, 47th Avn, 34 Inf Div
Gerald Panaccione, 34th ID
Ray Ramirez, 2-133, 34th ID
Fred Kiyoto Shimizu, B 100th, 34th ID
Henry Akira Tanage, B 100th, 34th ID
Sam Saburo Terasake, A 100th, 34th ID
James W. Vanderhoff, M 168th34th ID
Terry Hobt, Army Reserve
Maurice H. Phillips, 34th Inf Div
John A Goodwin, 34th Inf Div
Merlin Davis, A 185 FA, 34th Inf Div
Richard “Dick” Hamasaki B 100th 34thID
Tadayoshi Sato, A 100th Inf, 34th ID
George Catalano, A 133rd Inf, 34th ID

Facebook 34th Inf Div Assn: https://www.facebook.com/34InfDivAssoc
Internet 34th Inf Div Assn: http://www.34ida.org
Also, follow the 2-34th Red Bulls at! http://www.dvidshub.net/units/2-34IBCT
http://www.twitter.com/IowaRedBulls http://www.flickr.com/IowaRedBulls

1st BCT: http://www.facebook.com/MinnesotaRedBulls
2nd BCT: http://www.facebook.com/IowaRedBulls Page 2 – Spring 2019

National Office-34th Infantry Division Association
Iowa Gold Star Museum, Camp Dodge - Bldg 3692, 
7105 NW 70TH Ave, Johnston, IA 50131
Secretary: Russell Bierl (Appointed Secretary)
Association Website            http://www.34ida.org

72nd Reunion……………_4-5 Oct 2019 Camp Ripley, MN

Treasurer:  LTC (Ret) Mike Musel 515-252-4531     
Email:   michael.musel@iowa.gov Gold Star Museum     
Facebook Webmasters: Herman Poggensee & Wayne Merick
WEB Site Manager:  MSG Daniel Ewer    sgtdaniel@aol.com
& Historian daniel.r.ewer.mil@mail.mil
Trustee: COL (Ret) Russ Bierl E-mail: bierlhome@msn.com

Note from the 34th Infantry Division Assn. President 

Greetings to the entire RED BULL TEAM!

I want to begin my words to you all again highlighting the core 

purposes for our 34th “Red Bull” Infantry Division Association to exist:

- Maintain association with our comrades with whom we served.

- Maintain and honor the memory of those who died in action and 

remember all of us who pass later.

- Gather and maintain the History of the 34th Infantry Division.

- Support our Wounded Warriors who have served our nation.

Our purpose as described above seems pretty clear when you boil it 

down to the focus of these tenants. The ways that we accomplish these 

actions can be as elaborate or as simple as we desire them to be. I 

challenge all of our individual membership and each of our Chapters to 

refocus your energy and actions and rededicate our collective focus on 

the stewardship of our stated goals. I truly believe as an organization we 

need to speak with one voice as to why we exist and in regard to what 

we stand for.  I challenge our membership and our Chapters to take on 

one service project this coming year in support of the core purpose 

stated above. When we can clearly demonstrate how we are 

accomplishing the tasks stated within our purpose, we are then truly 

doing what our association is designed to do.

This year we commemorate the 50 years that have passed since our 

nations war in Vietnam began. We honor all those that served our nation 

and sacrificed in this conflict. We pay special tribute to those Red Bull 

Soldiers and our Red Bull units that served our nation in this war. We 

are so very fortunate this year for our 66th annual National Reunion we 

have been able to contact BG Harold Thompson and he has been 

gracious enough to agree to be our main speaker on Saturday evening’s 
banquet. Please make plans to join us for this great event.
ATTACK!
Steve Osborn
34th Inf Div Association President, 
benjamin.j.corell.mil@mail.mil

Association Members,

This past winter saw 34ID units from Minnesota called to State 

Active Duty in response to winter storms, and the resulting spring flooding 

saw elements of multiple Iowa units being called to State Active Duty along 

both the Missouri and Mississippi River. With summer approaching, both 

Brigades will be extremely busy with load out and movement to Exportable 

Combat Training Capability (xCTC) exercises, while the Division 

Headquarters remains active in Kuwait. So as the motto states “Attack! 

Attack! Attack!”

At the request of the family, the spring also saw the association 

recognize the 100th Birthday of SSG Edward Hess; a 34th Infantry Division 

WWII Soldier and survivor of the Naples-Foggia, Rome-Arno, and Northern 

Appennines-Po Valley battles and campaigns. Through archives at the 

Gold Star museum, the association also assisted the family of PFC Earl 

Goering, and was able to confirm he was a POW in Stalag IIIB at 

Furstenberg, in Bravaria, Germany. Based on the dates of capture, he was 

with the 168 Infantry during the historic battle at Kasserine Pass. And lastly, 

the association made the Ironman Battalion Group out of Castel Madama, 

Italy an honorary Associate Chapter in their annual celebration of liberation 

by the 1-133 Infantry. 

With all these events and recognitions, a heartfelt thanks to the 

Soldiers, past and present and I look forward to seeing you all at the reunion 

this fall. 

James F. Avrams
President, 34th ID Association
james.f.avrams.mil@mail.mil

Final Roll Call Prayer
May they have no more hills to climb,

nor cold, nor rain, nor mud, 
nor enemy fire,

and may they now rest in Peace.

http://www.dvidshub.net/units/2-34IBCT
http://www.twitter.com/IowaRedBulls
http://www.flickr.com/IowaRedBulls
http://www.facebook.com/MinnesotaRedBulls
http://www.facebook.com/IowaRedBulls
mailto:michael.musel@iowa.gov
mailto:james.f.avrams.mil@mail.mil
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34th Infantry Division Association Officers
President 2018             MAJ Jim Avrams

1st Vice Pres 2018       1SG (Ret) Nick Jedlicka

Past President               MAJ Jacob Helgestad

1 Year Trustees Hermann Poggensee

Larry Woodworth  

LTC Tim Sulzner

Paul Wieck 

2 Year Trustees Dr. Chris White

MSG Daniel Ewer

Bob Worthington

MAJ Randall Stanford

3 Year Trustees Mark Zirkelbach

Willie Adams

Ron Curly Albrecht

Russ Bierl

Secretary Russell Bierl (Appointed Secretary)

Treasurer Michael Musel

Information Off          Wayne Merick

SGT at Arms Eugene Liefeld

WebSite & Historian  MSG Daniel Ewer 

Chaplain                      CPT Nathan Perry

168th Infantry Battalion Update
by 1SG (Ret) Nick Jedlicka

The 168th Infantry Battalion in, Council Bluffs, IA 

has busy beginning of this year.  They have conducted 

a Battalion level Change of Command, relocated Delta 

Company from Denison to Council Bluffs, IA, and 

responded with Soldiers on State Active Duty in 

support of historic flooding along the Missouri River, 

and completed Battalion level individual and crew 

server weapons qualification at Fort Riley, KS.

The Battalion Change of Command involved LTC 

Aaron Baugher completing his command tour and LTC 

Jason Merchant assuming the responsibility of 

command.  Congratulations to LTC Baugher on his 

successful command and welcome to LTC Merchant.

The 168th Infantry Battalion was highly committed 

with State Active Duty missions during the Spring 

Storms and was pressed for snow emergencies, tornado 

damage, and flooding during the Month of March.  

They still have soldiers on duty providing potable 

water to the Grape Community Hospital in Hamburg, 

and the Glenwood Community School District in 

Glenwood.  

Individual and Crew serve weapons qualification 

was conducted at Fort Riley, Kansas during March.  

The Battalion fired over 123,000 rounds of 

ammunition, and completed the training with high 

qualification rates.  This also included firing 60mm 

mortars resulting in 100% qualification.  They also 

fired and qualified on Sniper Rifles, Hand Grenades, 

50. Cal MG, Shot gun, and the M320 Grenade 

launcher.  

Pictured is SPC Josh Ried, Co C, 168th Infantry Bn, 

firing the .50 Cal MG during weapons Qualification at Ft 

Riley Kansas during the March 2019 training period.

168th Infantry Battalion Chapter 

34th Infantry Division Assn.

On 06 April 2019, a Social was conducted at Barley's 

in Council Bluffs, which was open to all current and 

former Red Bulls in SW Iowa. Twenty current and 

former soldiers attended the event and fifteen are 

shown in the photo.  The idea was to bring some new 

members into the Council Bluffs Chapter of the 34th

Infantry Division Association. Great guys & good job.

Back Row: MAJ James Avrams, SSG(RET) Stogdill, 

SSG McCoy, SFC (RET) Chickering, LTC (RET) 

Backhaus, CPT Dickey, SFC (RET) Auffert. 

Front Row: PFC Plemel, SFC (RET) Jones, 1SG 

(RET) Rickers, SSG Bolton, SFC Leuschen, SSG 

Wendt, SSG (RET) Wahl, SSG(RET) Wilwerding.

Others present but absent from photo: SFC (RET) 

Esser, SFC (RET) Wilson, CSM(RET) Rock, SSG 

(RET) Anderson.



Greetings to Sgt. Mark Tomshack, an all-source 
intelligence analyst deployed to the U.S. Central 
Command area of responsibility in support of Task 
Force Spartan. As an all-source analyst, Tomshack is 
tasked to assess the significance and reliability of 
incoming information with current intelligence.
Back home in Duluth Minnesota, he recently 
graduated from The College of St. Scholastica is a 
Master of Business Administration.

Meet Sgt. Bradyn Ommodt who comes to us from 
Spicer, MN. He is going to school at St. Cloud State 
University and majoring in Nursing while living in 
Sartell, MN. He is currently deployed with the 34th 
Red Bull Infantry Division along with more than 600 
Red Bull Soldiers serving in the U.S. Central 
Command’s area of responsibility in support of Task 
Force Spartan. Ommodt is a signal systems support 
specialist for C Company Signal 34th ID and is pulled 
for manpower out to the Department of Logistics for 
the remainder of the deployment.

Say hello to Sgt. Katie Faye Henson, an automated 
logistical non-commissioned officer for the Red Bull 
Battalion. As the only slotted person with this job, 
Henson has taken it upon herself to cross-train 2 
Soldiers to help lighten the work load. Her tasks 
include creating and maintaining the maintenance 
work orders and services needed for the Battalion 
equipment. Henson is a project manager for U.S. 
Bank and is the photographer for the Proud to Serve 
Business Resource Group at U.S. Bank.

Greetings to Sgt. 1st Class Brad Dunsbergen from 
Colfax, Iowa. Back home he works full-time for the 
Iowa National Guard. Dunsbergen is the 
maintenance platoon sergeant and you can find him 
in the motor pool with his mechanics while deployed 
to the Middle East. He is among more than 600 
Soldiers deployed to U.S. Central Command’s area of 
responsibility in support of Task Force Spartan and is 
more than halfway through a nine-month 
deployment.

34th Infantry Division Soldiers currently serving in Kuwait as part of Task Force Spartan Shield. These 
“RedBull”soldiernotesweretakenfromtheU.S.Military“DVIDS”DefenseMediactivitysystem.
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https://www.facebook.com/TFSpartan/?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBw-DfXrXJtrxFmLdnmGhATrPC2EmKjgy-b5_zs9t6KTq3OzvDXerkuoDwOVaFziOTW1ze9xvgjHxJYMgLMecj1mW5JIr3YFLAitKzJhOHICbhcGCus-3Ujk5WzZtRWxAKV4nI6eU4iUDPG_ySQOJdx2QKh44uDGi04hMhgx2XLYL2vuMe7imDZY35iAEl3tNlT_Sshq70RVp5EPxcZyIBhMv5viUPxWjUt83HwABeKzAUo__gO8uih1Mv0X9zejl1eskm2-WHW4rcnNkNszo1BvjKI38EcMQfpWaifuIFqvL55bHznG7r1kC7qTsQVygjZrrxznVQ-0rrnroymobTfOQddbLmPgI5FQIzme_NqqA&__xts__%5B1%5D=68.ARBd7FLbDaiTeDm3qW9vqMGTkw5Q6R9rduQLJ8fNcBK5M_QMllp64688y9JF29pU6lO0fnaLarO7i9brMrv-x2TobYE3QAHc0XoyvHHV6akKm40dMIJI7OE0KBtlnENLM3__fhrHkKDBx_SakChrq-TXX9saiNmj1UailUkFzCS2TstvpO5y1f2ilzmw-KbfWj7l1BxCQTjXOMlCjixaYwrjTowxUc8viTi5Jbwva74EMtJNHmdJvJkbrd9HsIC52I-ReLyhU6eCO3TcFO3ww8TSHz_mE3Izo_n6WKAy4_Lh_BdwF2wIN1cfbR1IZF0-L7zgIg9yRaVn9kE-u1dHF2T1Qy47OTZEuEPN47SGM0X6oMGGvE05KktFcrc&__tn__=K%2AF&eid=ARDEjGzvye8vxxwYFZzDZt3URCI2f-zCs4lrd5vYSez-_Hjk_cm6p-umVV4KjEW4oIS3UIkM9ET8tN_H
https://www.facebook.com/IowaNationalGuard/?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBw-DfXrXJtrxFmLdnmGhATrPC2EmKjgy-b5_zs9t6KTq3OzvDXerkuoDwOVaFziOTW1ze9xvgjHxJYMgLMecj1mW5JIr3YFLAitKzJhOHICbhcGCus-3Ujk5WzZtRWxAKV4nI6eU4iUDPG_ySQOJdx2QKh44uDGi04hMhgx2XLYL2vuMe7imDZY35iAEl3tNlT_Sshq70RVp5EPxcZyIBhMv5viUPxWjUt83HwABeKzAUo__gO8uih1Mv0X9zejl1eskm2-WHW4rcnNkNszo1BvjKI38EcMQfpWaifuIFqvL55bHznG7r1kC7qTsQVygjZrrxznVQ-0rrnroymobTfOQddbLmPgI5FQIzme_NqqA&__xts__%5B1%5D=68.ARBd7FLbDaiTeDm3qW9vqMGTkw5Q6R9rduQLJ8fNcBK5M_QMllp64688y9JF29pU6lO0fnaLarO7i9brMrv-x2TobYE3QAHc0XoyvHHV6akKm40dMIJI7OE0KBtlnENLM3__fhrHkKDBx_SakChrq-TXX9saiNmj1UailUkFzCS2TstvpO5y1f2ilzmw-KbfWj7l1BxCQTjXOMlCjixaYwrjTowxUc8viTi5Jbwva74EMtJNHmdJvJkbrd9HsIC52I-ReLyhU6eCO3TcFO3ww8TSHz_mE3Izo_n6WKAy4_Lh_BdwF2wIN1cfbR1IZF0-L7zgIg9yRaVn9kE-u1dHF2T1Qy47OTZEuEPN47SGM0X6oMGGvE05KktFcrc&__tn__=K%2AF&eid=ARDAeuru2zqLz5u51wgnZsU6ICDcPP1nsfx4QTm8lhE6OOHCpJMiZUnTaxVFCAc8in37nqp3N3cZR6a0
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Colfax-Iowa/1206327182799641?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBw-DfXrXJtrxFmLdnmGhATrPC2EmKjgy-b5_zs9t6KTq3OzvDXerkuoDwOVaFziOTW1ze9xvgjHxJYMgLMecj1mW5JIr3YFLAitKzJhOHICbhcGCus-3Ujk5WzZtRWxAKV4nI6eU4iUDPG_ySQOJdx2QKh44uDGi04hMhgx2XLYL2vuMe7imDZY35iAEl3tNlT_Sshq70RVp5EPxcZyIBhMv5viUPxWjUt83HwABeKzAUo__gO8uih1Mv0X9zejl1eskm2-WHW4rcnNkNszo1BvjKI38EcMQfpWaifuIFqvL55bHznG7r1kC7qTsQVygjZrrxznVQ-0rrnroymobTfOQddbLmPgI5FQIzme_NqqA&__xts__%5B1%5D=68.ARBd7FLbDaiTeDm3qW9vqMGTkw5Q6R9rduQLJ8fNcBK5M_QMllp64688y9JF29pU6lO0fnaLarO7i9brMrv-x2TobYE3QAHc0XoyvHHV6akKm40dMIJI7OE0KBtlnENLM3__fhrHkKDBx_SakChrq-TXX9saiNmj1UailUkFzCS2TstvpO5y1f2ilzmw-KbfWj7l1BxCQTjXOMlCjixaYwrjTowxUc8viTi5Jbwva74EMtJNHmdJvJkbrd9HsIC52I-ReLyhU6eCO3TcFO3ww8TSHz_mE3Izo_n6WKAy4_Lh_BdwF2wIN1cfbR1IZF0-L7zgIg9yRaVn9kE-u1dHF2T1Qy47OTZEuEPN47SGM0X6oMGGvE05KktFcrc&__tn__=K%2AF&eid=ARChsT1V-ffOdS-FtIma5ihkiw3p4TiIUSmaH07mzzrtfKqKHk7GgZ9_XIEJcUV9hnjoN4phUYLTbu20
https://www.facebook.com/brad.dunsbergen?__tn__=K%2AF&eid=ARCi8G2t08SODBGyNwDNx53PCRocZfQW-nwpkJTldW7IbEbj_mg0Hf14WGPUzZHMNlfKNNQUH4msFAhi&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBd7FLbDaiTeDm3qW9vqMGTkw5Q6R9rduQLJ8fNcBK5M_QMllp64688y9JF29pU6lO0fnaLarO7i9brMrv-x2TobYE3QAHc0XoyvHHV6akKm40dMIJI7OE0KBtlnENLM3__fhrHkKDBx_SakChrq-TXX9saiNmj1UailUkFzCS2TstvpO5y1f2ilzmw-KbfWj7l1BxCQTjXOMlCjixaYwrjTowxUc8viTi5Jbwva74EMtJNHmdJvJkbrd9HsIC52I-ReLyhU6eCO3TcFO3ww8TSHz_mE3Izo_n6WKAy4_Lh_BdwF2wIN1cfbR1IZF0-L7zgIg9yRaVn9kE-u1dHF2T1Qy47OTZEuEPN47SGM0X6oMGGvE05KktFcrc
https://www.facebook.com/usbank/?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBTWoP1hgLwe9wgAHAPDJ8kTffNt3OEwmcEodDQPWQH-kclUcntaOqqQYIBwcYZDJ-BO75ebAx93QKAdrFU9b-6bp47UkAjGy7ixyl8YNES1Na1WUqR55EoNaO8UtJ3CSSyq0inasq_KdY4qpQZn954wVu77OJs0nd9er21vH4j4aAU9dISOLHUVFZwd2t1Ov89l8u0EAn4FxQsDhZi8zsXEmBnqE5PHXYihMCKYzlmVW6bIyKiiuiyVJ61s8qiyvAmS0Quag2O2z9c_nKJNCx4ApTea60QAwOLfBsH5_5TGmMVW3LK0KxJD04gwZMbCOrDl8RqrHzldmO8JtyKoMpkBGw4IXE3TBaXbaK2UlqfrQ&__xts__%5B1%5D=68.ARDPOm5Z5ildUveudkV9RtIVUz46CniY3tTfLExEYO1Zl-81sOHXNy5BP6RqKbeK8IIH9zFVFl0JeGgNCLg8wKJh2uo256pwfgZfOljIq5RvBsuqTjNDs2NA0h3HJyiAoih8kZYh1FL7pw_bRrOs3ifeqT2brCMQWeWegkR8TlTRYy_5KBis5v9Afs6auKftTLtU-bYy0qA8pU72UMjeJCDhf_-LaEuqDBQJ4YAfv1GeKajIyrOPQ235oz1SbjAeAhd9DHGHBIK_HJ1uJ0j6Oj3vz-VPyx2MqFFH5d4YXn7-C6Z2B4ucK7BcVOVdDiqURljIYhX_Myw0lv_kXOOXhVfuuQ3PrAz2-E8QrZ62DxVLQbuohWc1yrgFwBI&__tn__=K%2AF&eid=ARChWQSDrqc2onf_r4UB8tT9HATs9eF5bc5Frw67h1ZtXqUh3PMb5mxduwOKZoDaqYUxX6F1me9M4gJo
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Greetings 34th Infantry Division Association, 

On behalf of the Division, I send our best wishes to you all from the Middle East.  We hit the ground running as the Task 
Force Spartan Division Headquarters in October and things haven’t slowed down since.

Our Red Bull Soldiers and leaders have already distinguished themselves and are receiving accolades from far and wide.  
Leading Task Force Spartan’s efforts involving theater-wide partnerships through multinational operations and exercises 
has been a challenging, new and rewarding experience for the Division headquarters. The unique capabilities of the 
National Guard citizen Soldier are once again proudly on display. 

One of the challenges I presented to our Soldiers as we prepared for this mission was to work on self-improvement in 
some form.  This has been embraced at both the collective and individual level. 

A number of our initiatives have focused on organizational improvement.  We’ve held several Basic Leadership Course’s 
while here in theater.  This insures professional development and promotion opportunities for our enlisted Soldiers while 
deployed. By offering this course here, it helps us continue to build the health of our organization by developing our junior 
enlisted Soldiers during a time that they are already away from their family and their civilian jobs.  

We recently completed a challenging Air Assault training course at Camp Buehring, Kuwait.  200 Soldiers completed the 
strenuous training, adding more Air Assault qualified warriors to our ranks. 

In order to identify strong young leaders and grow our officer ranks, we encouraged interested enlisted personnel to 
attend “Green to Gold” commissioning information sessions.  The response was overwhelming.  58 Red Bull Soldiers 
expressed interest in pursuing a commission and continuing their service to the Army National Guard as an officer.   

This Task Force Spartan mission has also presented opportunities to grow as an organization.  One of the ways we’ve 
evolved our operations to be more effective in this environment is in the development of our country team working groups.  
Relationships in the Middle East are the key facets to mission accomplishment, we saw an opportunity to adapt these 
teams to more effectively work with our host nation partners.  We’ve brought together cross-functional teams from multiple 
staff sections to form a group of subject matter experts for each of the 9 countries we work with.  This has allowed us to 
synthesize the strengths of our: training, operations, intel and plans personnel and others in order to take a holistic 
approach when working with each unique partner nation in this complex region.              

Our Soldiers have been taking advantage of opportunities to better themselves while here individually and in small 
groups.  A number of our Red Bulls will be working extra hours in the evenings and on weekends to achieve their German 
Armed Forces Proficiency Badge.  This is a prestigious, physically demanding challenge administered by German military 
personnel here at Camp Arifjan.     

Physical fitness is an important component of life in the Army and large numbers of our Soldiers are developing 
themselves physically while here.  We have Soldiers training in martial arts such as jiu jitsu and Soldiers training at the 
base CrossFit gym in the early morning and late evening hours. Our runners have been participating in numerous 
distance races including a half-marathon and the recently completed the Taji 100 challenge in which they ran 100 miles in 
the month of February.   

A number of Soldiers are developing their public speaking skills through the Camp Arifjan Toastmasters International 
Club.  Others are volunteering their time through the Every Soldier an Ambassador program in which our troops get out 
into the community and work with civilians thru partnerships at the Kuwait Disabled Sports Club and children’s hospitals.  

We left the Midwest last fall with a seasoned Division headquarters staffed by competent, hardworking and capable 
professionals.  We will return next summer with a more flexible, accomplished and experienced organization. Not to be 
overlooked or underappreciated, we will celebrate returning our Soldiers to their families, communities and employers with 
entirely new skill sets, experiences, capabilities and perspectives that could only be achieved during a challenging mission 
like Operation Spartan Shield.  

Attack! 

MG Ben Corell, CG,   
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 This year's 72nd Reunion of our Association is being 
hosted by Commanders Own Chapter Pres, Lowell Kruse 
on October 4-5 Oct 2019 at Camp Ripley, MN. 

 Camp Ripley is located 10 miles North of Little Falls 
MN on HWY 371, and is operated by the Minnesota 
National Guard.  The Minnesota Military Museum and the 
USP&FO or the Minnesota National Guard are located at 
Cp Ripley.  The 34th Infantry Division has units stationed at 
Camp Ripley. 

THE ARRANGEMENTS 

Lodging:    Lodging is available on both Friday and 
Saturday evening at Camp Ripley or at any civilian Motel 
in Little Falls, MN.  
       Camp Ripley offers BOQ Rooms with Full size beds at 
$27 to $32 per night. The Camp Ripley billeting number is 
320-616-3140. Please mention the 34th Inf Div Reunion 
and BOQ’s House Rooms in Area 8, when making the call. 
        The Little Falls Country Inn and Suites has a block of 
10 rooms reserved at $139/night for the 34th Inf Div Assn 
Reunion.  Country Inn and Suites 320-632-1000.               

Transportation: 

 All reunion visitors will have to drive by auto to Camp 
Ripley. There is no airport van transportation to and from 
the Minneapolis Airport.   

 Please keep in mind that you need to do two things in 
order to join us in Johnston:   

•  Send in your Reunion Registration - the form is 
included in this newsletter at page 7.  NLT 15 Sep 2019 

•  Make the Hotel reservation –       NLT: 15 Sep 2019 

  Final details and any updated information will be 
posted to our 34th Association website 
(http://www.34ida.org )  

THE PROGRAM 

Registration:   

        The registration fee for the two day conference will 
cover the Friday Evening dinner, the Saturday Banquet 
and soft drinks & snacks. The Registration Fee, for the two 
day event, Fri & Sat is $65, to be paid with the pre 
registration, or upon arrival at the Reception.  Single day 
reservation is $20 for Friday only & $45 for Saturday only. 

Friday Afternoon and Evening- October 4th

     All are invited for the Kick Off event of the Reunion.  
Join us for the “Gathering of the Red Bulls” at the Valhalla 
Hall building.  Enter Camp Ripley at the Front Main Gate 
and ask the Security Guard for directions to Valhalla.  

     We will start with refreshments at 4 PM and a sit down 
Pork Sandwich Dinner after refreshments.  The 
Registration Table will be open from 4 to 6 P.M. in the 
Valhalla Hall.   All the Friday activities will be covered by 
the registration fee.  A No Host Bar is available.  

This time will be spent with meeting old friends and 
making new friends into the evening.  

Saturday, October 5th,  

      Saturday activities will start at 0900 hrs (9 AM) with a 
Camp Ripley Briefing by BG Lowell Kruse, which will be 
followed by a bus tour of the cantonment area and Down 
Range training areas of the post. 
      After the tour, all attendees will assemble at the 
Hanger Conference Center, Bldg 8-195, for lunch which 
will be provided as part of the Registration Fee. 
      The Saturday afternoon events will start with the 
Association Annual Business Meeting of our organization 
which includes:  the presentation and approval of reports, 
elections, and old & new business.  

      The second event of the afternoon will be a 
presentation by MSG Daniel Ewer on the recent “Task 
Force Spartan,” 34th Inf Div HQ’s and Support Battalion 
deployment to Kuwait.  
        The final afternoon activity will start at 2 PM with a 
tour of the Minnesota Military Museum with special 34th

Infantry Division exhibits.  

Saturday Evening, will be our last formal gathering 
of this reunion.  At 4:30 P.M. we will gather for 
refreshments with a No Host Bar.   At 6:00 P.M. we will 
join together for the posting of the colors and the 34th 
Infantry Division Memorial Service to honor our deceased 
comrades & members.  
Dinner at 6:30, (paid thru the Sat reservation fee.)  

After recognition of our guests, we will feast on a Banquet 

dinner and then enjoy an address by the keynote speaker, 

Andy Biggio who will come to us from Boston.   

Reunion Pocket Program
Friday, 4 October

3:00 PM Early Registration Check- at the Valhalla Hall

4:00 to 8:00 PM Reception at Valhalla Bldg 13-71, Soda, Coffee   
.                & No Host Bar, (Sit Down Sandwich Dinner will be
.              served) All cost covered by Registration fee.   

Saturday, 5 October
7:30 AM  President / Association Officer Meeting – Snack Bar

9:00 AM Camp Ripley In Brief.   Environmental Rm, Bldg 11-1 
 
10:00 AM Camp Ripley Tour of Cantonment and Training Ranges

11:30 AM Lunch at Bldg 8-195     Hanger Conference Center

12:00 PM  34th Inf Div Assn. Business Meeting, Hanger Center       
1:00  PM Briefing: 34th Inf Div Task Force Spartan, Kuwait             
.                 Speaker – MSG Daniel Ewer

2:00 PM Minnesota Military Museum & 34th Infantry Exhibit

3:30  PM Personal Time,                           Quarters / PX 

4:30 PM Pre Banquet Social (No Host Bar)  Hanger Center
6:00 PM   Posting of the Colors, 34th Inf Div Color Guard

6:00 P.M. 34th Inf Div Assn Memorial Service     Hanger Center
6:30 P.M. 34th Infantry Division Assn. Reunion Dinner Banquet, 

Guest Speaker, Mr. Andy Biggio

Sunday, 6 October  No Activities– Thanks- Travel Safe.
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  34TH INFANTRY DIVISION ASSOCIATION 

2019 REUNION REGISTRATION FORM - CELEBRATING 72 YEARS

Friday P.M., October 4th  thru Saturday October 5th, 2019 

NAME____________                                                  ______              ___                                                     

SPOUSE/GUEST(S)____________                       __           _    _____ 

ADDRESS_____                                    CITY__________ STATE      __       ZIP_______                            

HOME PHONE       (____)_______________     

E-MAIL___________________________       UNIT OF ASSIGNMENT ________________ 

PLEASE LIST ANY SPECIAL NEEDS UPON ARIVAL ______________________________                                                      

REGISTRATION FEE  (FRIDAY & SATURDAY) For Friday Hospitality Table, Coffee & Soda, & evening 
Sandwich Dinner.  And, Saturday Noon Lunch, Association Meeting, Banquet Dinner, Hospitality Table Snacks & Beverages.  
(Alcoholic beverages will be available at a No Host Bar)

NUMBER OF PERSONS _____   X    $65.00 = TOTAL ________       

FRIDAY ATTENDANCE ONLY For Friday Hospitality Table, Coffee & Soda, & evening Dinner at the Valhalla Hall site.  
(Alcoholic beverages will be available at a No Host Bar.) 

        NUMBER OF PERSONS _____   X    $20.00 = TOTAL ________       

SATURDAY ATTENDANCE ONLY For Noon Lunch, Association Meeting, Banquet Dinner at Hanger Conference 
Center,  Hospitality Table snacks & Beverages. (Alcoholic beverages will be available at a No Host Bar.) 

NUMBER OF PERSONS_____ X    $45.00  = TOTAL ________

PLEASE RETURN REUNION REGISTRATION FORM  
AND CHECK $$ BY U.S. MAIL TO:  

HOTEL RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BY 15 SEP TO:  
Camp Ripley Post BOQ Reservations must be made with Camp Ripley Billeting #     320-616-3140  

Request Area 8 -BOQ Rooms w/ Double Full Beds, & Private Bath/Toilet. $27 - $32 Rate 

The Little Falls Country Inn and Suites, rooms reserved at $139/night.   #   320-632-1000 

Treasurer:  LTC (Ret) Mike Musel E-mail:  michael.musel@iowa.gov        Gold Star Museum   515-252-4531 

The National Acting Secretary is COL (Ret) Russ Bierl.  His E Mail address is bierlhome@msn.com
The National Association WEB Site is     http://www.34ida.org             Phone No 515-252-4531 or email     goldstarmuseum@iowa.gov
A newsletter is sent to current members three times a year by U.S. mail. All newsletters are shown on the Association WEB site. 
The Iowa Gold Star Military Museum maintains an office for the association.  WEB site     www.iowanationalguard.com
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